
  

 

January 2022 

Serving LGBT Catholics Since 1974 

Spirituality, Equality and Justice: Nurtured in a  
Welcoming Catholic Community 

DignityUSA envisions and works for a time when  
Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual and Transgender  

Catholics are affirmed and experience dignity through the integration of 
their spirituality with their sexuality, and as beloved persons of God 
participate fully in  all aspects of life within the Church and Society. 

God of all time, help us enter the New Year quietly, 
thoughtful of who we are to ourselves and to others, 
mindful that our steps make an impact and our words carry 
power. 
 
May we walk gently. 
May we speak only after we have listened well. 
 

Creator of all life, help us enter the New Year reverently, aware that you have 
endowed every creature and plant, every person and habitat with beauty and 
purpose. 
 
May we regard the world with tenderness. 
May we honor rather than destroy. 
 
Lover of all souls, help us enter the New Year joyfully, willing to laugh and dance 
and dream, remembering our many gifts with thanks and looking forward to 
blessings yet to come. 
May we welcome your lavish love.  In this new year, may the grace and peace of 
Christ bless us now and in the days ahead. 

ð Vinita Hampton Wright  

https://www.xavier.edu/jesuitresource/online-resources/prayer-index/new-years-prayers
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¶     2nd — Feast of the Epiphany 
 
¶      9th — Baptism of the Lord 
 
 
         

¶    16th — 2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time;   Peace and Justice with Dignity  
   Liturgy at Sacred Heart Chapel at the School at Marygrove;   
             Quarterly  General Membership meeting following the Liturgy. 
 
 

¶   23rd — Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 
¶   30th —  Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time; 5th Sunday of the Month; Scripture and  
                      Communion Service in the Chapel at the School at Marygrove. 
 

Membership Incentive Program Continues 

The leadership team of  Dignity Detroit instituted a Membership Incentive Program 

effective July, 2018.  If  you become a member or renew your membership in Dignity 

Detroit in any given month, you will become eligible to win a $25.00 gift card.  All 

names of  new members or renewed members in a given month, that appear on the 

National Roster we receive around the 15th of  the following month, will be put in a 

hat and one individual will be chosen.  If  you have been thinking of  becoming a 

member or have simply forgotten to renew your membership, wait no longer.  New 

and renewed memberships can be completed at https://www.dignityusa.org/join 
 

 

Congratulations to our  November winner:  As this issue of  our Newsletter was going to 

press, the latest Membership Roster had not been received. 

     

For Your Reference 

   Income                                     $       278.00       Kroger Community Rewards   $  —— 

   Expenses                                  $    1,885.00       Amazon Smile                   $  19.20 

   Under/(Over)                           $  - 1,607.00 

                                                                              Total Community $$ received   $ 19.20  
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Frankly Speaking 
 

It has been quite a while since I have authored an article 
for this newsletter.  Sure there have been announcement 
type blubs, but no article. 
 

The time has come for me to speak up on a topic near and 
dear to my hearté...MEMBERSHIP.  Over the last few 
months, I have been working with the Dignity USA 
National Office doing my best to reconcile our membership 
roster with that of the National Office.  That reconciliation 
has taken the Council to have conversations with several 
folks whose membership has expired.  While those 
conversations have been cordial, the answer has been 
repeated far too oftenéòI have had with the Catholic 
Churchò; ñBanning the priests from presiding at our 
Liturgies was the last strawò. 
 

I hear you, and this may come as a shock to some of you, 
I share your frustrations, but I will not give in.  That is 
exactly what the church hierarchy here in Detroit would 
like to see happen.  It would certainly make their life much 
easier. 
 

NEWS FLASH:  Dignity Detroit is not the Catholic Church!  
While we worship in the Catholic tradition, we are not the 
Catholic Church!  If we give in now, the past 48 years has 
meant nothing.  I hope you prove me wrong and join us 
once again.  We need you more than ever. 

Frank 
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Quarterly General Membership Meeting 
Our Quarterly General Membership meeting will take place on Sunday, 

January 16th, immediately following the conclusion of our Liturgy that 

evening.  Our last meeting in October was cancelled due to only five (5) 

people who stayed after the Liturgy for the meeting.  These meetings 

are held for your benefit to keep you abreast on what is going on in the 

organization.  Your voice needs to be heard.  Please consider making 

every effort to attend on the 16th and show you care. 

 

Capuchin Soup Kitchen 
The Capuchins are happy to welcome volunteers back 
to partner in ministry with them.  In the absence of a 
Community Involvement Chairperson, we are 
providing the volunteer link below.  Once on the 
volunteer site, you can read the safety requirements in 
place.   
 

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦŎǎƪŘŜǘǊƻƛǘΦƻǊƎκǿŀȅǎψǘƻψƎƛǾŜκǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ 
 

 

Expanded Parking returns to Marygrove 
  

With construction of the Early Childhood Development 
Center (to the left of the Liberal Arts Building) now 
complete, expanded parking is now available when 
arriving on the campus for Liturgy.  While it has been 
painful to find decent parking in recent months during 
the construction, normalcy is on it way back!  Patience 
is a virtue! 
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We set out on another year, 
individually and together. We 
did not expect to be still in the 
midst of the COVID pandemic, 
especially as most of us have 

been doubly vaccinated and boosted. Although I wear a mask 
indoors in stores and when with groups of people I do not know, 
when not eating, I have enjoyed several more holiday outings 
than last year. I am now becoming anxious again as news of the 
Omicron variant spreads. This uncertainty puts a damper on our 
plans, suggests to us that we should cancel gatherings until we 
know better whether the vaccine is effective, etc. It is just 
exhausting. It is like we just can’t have some uncontaminated joy. 
There is constantly news coming in from the outside too. Some of 
it is promising, like opportunities to learn about how to have a 
voice in the upcoming Synod process Pope Francis has initiated. In 
some dioceses, there is an official process for the people to meet 
and provide feedback in a prayerful process. Our diocese has 
opted to reiterate the report from the 2018 Synod. As we are 
acutely aware, that Synod not only did not include our voices, but 
led to the pastoral document that resulted in our being banned 
from worship on Catholic property. So, thanks, but no thanks.  
As I noted last month, other organizations are arranging to have a 
process to obtain input from those of us on “the margins”. Some 
are already meeting virtually, or in person. I heard Dignity USA is 
planning such a process early in the year, and New Ways Ministry 
has already initiated some programs to educate people like us on 
the process.  
 

Continued on page 6 
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Continued from Page 5 

Coming Events from them, called:  
“An Educational Series for LGBTQ Catholics & Allies about Engaging 
the Synod on Synodality” 
Two programs this spring will help LGBTQ people and allies make 
their voices heard during the synodal process. These programs, 
which will occur over Zoom, are: 
“Celebrating Synodality: Synod as a Spiritual Practice” with Dr. Brian 
Flanagan | January 23, 2022 at 4:00 pm Eastern U.S. Time 
“LGBTQ Spiritual Conversations for the Synod” with Dr. Robert 
Choiniere | February 13, 2022 at 4:00 pm Eastern U.S. Time & 
February 23, 2022 at 7:00 pm Eastern U.S. Time. 
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ƻǊ ǘƘŜ {ȅƴƻŘ ƛǘǎŜƭŦΣ ŎƭƛŎƪ 
ƻƴ ǿǿǿΦbŜǿ²ŀȅǎaƛƴƛǎǘǊȅΦƻǊƎκǎȅƴƻŘΦ 
 
On the not so great news front, you have probably heard about the 
document released by Bishop Doerfler of the Diocese of Marquette, 
MI (Microsoft Word - 07-29-21 Instruction-Created in the Image and 
Likeness of God (dioceseofmarquette.org) putting restrictions on 
LGBTQ persons’ reception of the sacraments. They are said to be the 
most comprehensive restrictions yet released by a US diocese. They 
include instructions to deny sacraments to transgender people and 
those in same-gender relationships and prohibitions on such people 
in liturgical roles and church leadership. Prominent Catholics, 
including clergy, and organizations, have expressed anger publicly. 
You may have received an email asking you to consider signing a 
petition, launched by Dignity USA, regarding it. The petition asks 
Bishop Doerfler to withdraw the policy, saying, in part: “The 
sacraments should not be weaponized, period. Not against LGBTQ+ 
people, not anyone.” 
          Continued on page 7 

https://www.newwaysministry.org/celebrating-synodality/
https://www.newwaysministry.org/synod-conversations/
http://www.NewWaysMinistry.org/synod
https://www.dioceseofmarquette.org/images/files/07-29-21%20Instruction-Created%20in%20the%20Image%20and%20Likeness%20of%20God%281%29.pdf
https://www.dioceseofmarquette.org/images/files/07-29-21%20Instruction-Created%20in%20the%20Image%20and%20Likeness%20of%20God%281%29.pdf
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Continued from page 6 

Elsewhere, on Twitter, Jesuit Fr. James Martin posted in response 
to the directives: 
“It is not a sin to be transgender. Transgender people are beloved 
children of God struggling to understand their identity. They 
need to be accepted with ‘respect, compassion and sensitivity.’ 
As Cardinal Gregory told a trans person, ‘You belong to the heart 
of this church.'”.  
I confess this latest news hit me like a blow. But nothing this guy 
or anyone else can say can change that I was baptized and raised 
Catholic, and claim that faith. The people I know in Dignity 
Detroit, Families With Dignity, Dignity USA, Women of Dignity 
and other groups, whom I have prayed with, laughed and cried 
with, worked with and shared faith are some of the best 
examples of what Jesus asks us to be.  
Yes, we pray just like any other parish, perform works of charity, 
and gather in fellowship, when possible under the current COVID 
conditions. 
I hope the coming year is less “exciting”, with pronouncements 

and epidemics. I look forward to being together to talk, eat, and 

pray.  
 

Carolyn 

https://twitter.com/JamesMartinSJ/status/1468243446683078666?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Etweetembed%7Ctwterm%5E1468243446683078666%7Ctwgr%5E%7Ctwcon%5Es1_&ref_url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinknews.co.uk%2F2021%2F12%2F09%2Fdiocese-of-marquette-lgbt-catholic%2F
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Meijer Gift Cards Final Update 
 

Once again, Dignity Detroit comes through with flying colors!  The 
Christian Services Ministry, part of Christ the King Parish, contacted 
us as they did last year and asked for our help.  Specifically, they 
asked for Meijer Gift Cards in $25 denominations.  We are very 
pleased and grateful to inform you that we were able to donate gift 
cards totaling $ 1,610.00 to St. Christine Christian Service (part of 
Christ the King Parish.  You continue to amaze!! 
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UPDATE ON FAMILIES WITH DIGNITY  

December   2021 

 

 

December 13, 2021 

 

 

FWD members Terry Gonda, Kristi Reeve, and Ann and Mark 
McGowan were pleased to compose, record, and lead the opening 
prayer for the Dignity USA annual membership meeting on December 
4. 

 

FWD members joined Dignity Detroit members for Mass at Christ the 
King Church in Detroit on Sunday, Dec. 5. 

 

There have been no further developments on other projects and 
initiatives since our November report to you.   

 

Cordially, 

 

Linda Karle 

President 
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Two Ways to HELP Dignity Detroit without spending 

any more $$$$.... 

¶ Register your Kroger Plus card at: 

Ý www.krogercommunityrewards.com 

¶ If you don’t have a Kroger Plus card—you 

can sign up for one a any location’s customer 

service counter.  

¶ Click on Sign In/Register 

¶ Most participants are new online customers, 

so they must click on SIGN UP TODAY in 

the ‘New Customer?’ box. 

¶ Sign up for a Kroger Rewards Account by 

entering zip code, clicking on favorite store, 

entering your email address and creating a 

password, agreeing to the terms and 

conditions 

¶ You will then get a message to check your 

email inbox and click on the link within the 

body of the email. 

¶ Click on My Account and use your email 

address and password to proceed to the next 

step. 

¶ Click on Edit Kroger Community 

Rewards information and input your 

Kroger Plus card number. 

¶ Dignity Detroitõs Kroger # is TD036 

¶ Remember to use your Kroger Plus each time 

that you visit Kroger.  Using the above # 

does not change anything regarding Kroger 

Fuel Points that you also earn.  

¶ Use the following web address: 

Ý smile.amazon.com 

¶ Make sure that you are signed 

in to your Amazon account 

¶ Designate Dignity Detroit as 

your desired charity recipient 

¶ Shop as you normally would 

and we receive a portion of  the 

proceeds.  

¶ However, you need to ensure 

that you shop at : 

Ý smile.amazon.com 
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Complete details regarding the 

next Dignity Detroit service will 

be sent out in a separate email  

early  in each month. 

Please join us! 

All Are Welcome! 
 

Contact us at: 
Postal Mail:  

      P.O. Box 558, 

      Royal Oak, MI 48068-0558 

Voice-mail:  (313) 278-4786 

Email:  

dignitydetroit74@yahoo.com 

Website: www.dignitydetroit.org 

Ken Wojciak 
 

Interior/exterior painting 
Free estimates 
313- 319- 7712 

KenWojciak@gmail.com 
 
 

 

Modern Tax & Accounting Service 

Inc 

Serving You Professionally Since 1983 

Robert B Babut 

Senior Tax Accountant 
Dignity Detroit Member 

 
445 W Woodruff Ave Hazel Park MI 48030 
700 Towner St Ypsilanti MI 48198 

 
                  Member 

 

 

 

  
(248) 544Ŀ2002 or (734) 485Ŀ4800 
rbabut@moderntaxservice.com 
www.moderntaxservice.com 
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 46th/47th/48th Anniversary 

Celebration: 

Dinner/Dance:  

        Saturday, May 14, 2022 

Worship Service:   

        Sunday, May 15, 2022 

https://www.natptax.com/Pages/default.aspx

